CONFIDENTIAL



Notes of Patient Participation Group Zoom Meeting held on 

Wednesday 16th September 2020 at 5.00 pm
Participants:
John Stockham – Chairman





Sarah Hall
Diana Stockham - Secretary





Shona Reuss
Julie Tullett – Practice Manager




Barbara Brown


Donald Bone 







Ron Lawrie

Melanie Randall

Apologies:
Geoff and Margaret Craft - “technical issues”.

  
Jill Brennan, Chris Eley, Shirley Greasley,

Agenda:
1. Minutes of interim meeting on 4th August 2020 (circulated – no amendments – no actions resulting).
2. Further up-date on how the Practice is operating.
3. Forthcoming ‘flu clinics – how the sessions will run and role of PPG members.
4. A.O.B. Questions from members.
5. Date of next meeting (December 2020)

1. Introduction and Minutes of last meeting: - Julie introduced the meeting via Zoom and John referred to the minutes of the interim meeting on 4th August and said that there were no actions to report on, no issues raised, so the minutes were taken as read.
2. Further update on how the Practice is operating: - Julie informed members that the Assessment Hub in Chaucer Way, Larkfield, had closed on 31st August and that such assessments are now being carried out at individual Practices in our Primary Care Network (PCN).  Two of the three shielded staff are now back at work and the other is working remotely.  She has ordered a bespoke phlebotomy table which should arrive in the next two weeks.  
Julie then read in full the statement which has been issued by the Practice, as well as being on the website, which fully informs patients on how the Practice has been operating and how it will operate for the foreseeable future. Many changes and improvements have been made during the last five months including an improved telephone system, giving eight more lines to receive calls and options to contact specific Practice services such as prescription renewals and enquiries. Patients are also encouraged to use email or the website for enquiries and the Practice aims to respond within two working days.  Clearly, those without the ability to use technology will still be able to speak to a member of staff.
She has been authorised by the doctors to recruit two full-time members of staff.  She had employed a young man and young lady as temps to carry out tasks such as cleaning the waiting room chairs and replacing the disposable plastic covers used to protect the seats from infection.  The young man has now left, but the young lady is carrying on.  An advert has been published for a Receptionist.

Doctors now have individual P.A.s, rather than a member of staff covering two doctors and there is an on-call P.A.  There is a weekly full staff meeting to improve the handling and resolution of problems.

Sue asked if there had been any increase in Covid patients.  Julie replied that there have been no more in the Practice but that hospitals are taking more cases from the Snodland area, probably through the 111 service.

The Nursing Team now comprises Helen, Julia and Meghan, which is working well.  The phlebotomist had been on long-term leave but is now back, which will improve service.

Shona asked if the Practice receives data on the number of Covid patients in Maidstone, or other hospitals.  Julie said that no such figures are provided to the Practice, but they are held by the CCG (Kent and Medway Clinical Commissioning Group).  Julie advises schools to contact 111 with any suspected cases, and to send any such children home to isolate, rather than visiting the Practice.  There had been no increase in numbers during the summer, but cases are now increasing.  A Direction had been received from NHS England on Monday (14th September) that patients should be seen face-to-face “where clinically appropriate”.  The Practice is seeing around 10 to 20 patients in the mornings and 10 in the afternoon.  Since the closing of the hub, there has been no direction from NHS England on how to proceed.  Shona commented that Surgeries need to receive such data, to be properly informed that a mini lock-down might be imminent.
Sarah mentioned that out of a population of 300,000, there are 76 cases in Tonbridge and Malling (note: Tonbridge and Malling has the lowest infection rate in Kent).

Sue said that her daughter is a teacher who says most children who develop colds and sneezes simply have a cold and do not requires testing.

Shona said that the Covid Testing Centre at Ebbsfleet has now closed, so where is the nearest centre?  Believed to be at Rochester. Julie commented that the postal testing system works well and Shona mentioned an App which allegedly provides results in 15 minutes.  Several doubts were expressed!
Sarah asked if there were new doctors at the Practice – Dr Raven?  Julie replied that Dr Raven and Dr Mo (who has a longer name, but not easy to pronounce) are Registrars.  Dr Raven is training under Dr Singh and Dr Mo under Dr Harris.

Diana mentioned that she was very impressed recently that during a telephone consultation with Dr Burke, he had booked her a blood test there and then, which saved her from having to phone again to make the appointment.  Julie replied that the Drs are now booking blood tests and appointments themselves and it does save a lot of time as well as freeing up the telephone system.

3. ‘Flu Clinics - Julie explained that final arrangements would be agreed with the doctors this week.  The first clinic on 26th September will be under 65’s only and the two following on 3rd and 10th October, will under and over 65’s.  Patients will receive a text message where possible, asking them to wear loose clothing and to wait outside until called into the building.  A marquee or marquees will be erected in the car park in case of inclement weather.  There will be no drive-through facility.  Probably five rooms will be operating.  Patients will go down the main corridor, where a doctor / nurse / phlebotomist will be waiting in the doorway of their room, where they will give the vaccination.  An admin assistant will be in the room to record the patient’s details.  The patients will then leave the building by the back door fire exit into the car park.  Vaccines are due to be delivered week commencing 21st September.  As the orders for vaccines for this year are placed the previous November, there will be insufficient to cover any increased demand for the 50 – 64 age group, who will be entitled to the jab, so it is expected that government will somehow meet this supply during October / November.

Shona asked about expected capacity for each clinic and Julie said that they expect to vaccinate about 300 per session.  John asked if any more dates were yet planned.  Julie said that we will have to see how the three clinics go and to take it from there.  Chemists will have supplies and a significant number of patients are expected to take advantage of that facility.  The Practice currently has 20 children’s nasal sprays available but more are expected.  Children will be seen by appointment.
Julie said that on NHS England advice, priority will be given to carers, home helps and families of shielded patients.
Handing out the Practice Statement was discussed, particularly if PPG members will hand a copy to patients, or whether they should simply be placed on a table to be picked up by the patients.  As PPG members will be wearing masks and gloves (and visors if requested), it will be safe to hand out copies as patients leave via the staff car parking area.  If members are not happy to do so, then patients can pick one up on leaving.

In answer to a question from John, Julie said that she will be at the Practice on 26th September to brief PPG members on any up-dates or changes at 08.00 a.m.  She will also be there on 10th October but not 3rd.

4. Any Other Business – Questions from members – Melanie asked whether medication reviews with the doctors could be reviewed as it seems a waste of time to conduct them every six months when, unless there are good reasons not to, they could be done once a year.  This would save a lot of wasted time by the doctors.  Julie replied that this had been recognised in the staff brainstorming sessions, but the doctors had to be cautious when medications are ordered.  However, in specific cases a yearly review might be appropriate when staff will phone patients to arrange any blood tests, urine tests, blood pressure checks or whatever, prior to the telephone consultation with a doctor.
In concluding the meeting, John once again expressed the thanks of the PPG to Julie and all her staff for being at work throughout the pandemic and doing a job which is never easy, but has been that much more difficult and complex over the last six months.  He commented that during his Chairmanship of the PPG, he had worked very well with three previous Practice Managers and he hoped that Julie would not be embarrassed by him saying that the relationship with Julie had surpassed all others.  He said the relationship between her, the doctors, the staff and the PPG is second-to-none.  Julie acknowledged the tremendous work by her staff and said that the doctors had played their part despite having to cover the Assessment Hub on a rota basis and the need for home schooling.  She also said that she was fortunate to have such a large building to socially-distance staff whilst at work,  A friend in another Practice cannot currently accommodate all her staff, due to the size of their building.  She also made comment about the cost of masks and gloves.  Both had risen by between five and ten times the cost prior to the pandemic.
5. Date of next meeting – Wednesday 9th December 2020 (provisional) – probably again via Zoom at 5.00 pm.
(Notes taken by Diana Stockham)





(Version 1  - 18th September 2020)
